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On 26 October 1971 I was on the porch of the Cavalier Motel at Kill Devil Hills, N.C., 
scoping the ocean for seabirds when four gulls landed at the water's edge directly in 
front of me. They were about 100 feet from me and had the mid-afternoon sun directly 
on them; they stood quietly, facing into the wind and resting, but with their heads out 
and eyes open. As I have for several years, I checked the eye and leg color somewhat 
automatically. Three were pink-legged, yellow-eyed orthodox adult Herring Gulls (Larus 
argentatus). The fourth — otherwise seemingly identical — had a definitely dark eye. 

Because the light was perfect and the birds quiet, I was able to use the 60X Balscope 
lens and could see the dark iris plainly. The color, I would say, was a light walnut brown; 
the iris looked very like brown glass and thus the color had a somewhat transparent 
quality. Although the iris did not contrast strongly in color with the black pupil, I could 
clearly distinguish the two parts with the 60X lens. The pupils of all four birds were 
much contracted as they were standing in full sunlight, and this made all, or nearly all, of 
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the width of the iris visible. The eye-ring was a dull reddish brown, close in tone to the 
brown iris, and very different from the bright yellow eye-ring of the Herring Gulls. 

The four birds stood in a line where the breaker-foam stopped, about 3 feet apart; all 
four faced into the wind, but did so at a slightly different angle so that absolutely exact 
comparisons were not possible. After careful comparisons, I found that the four were 
more or less identical in size and mantle-color. Little of the wing-tip pattern can be seen 
when a gull is resting, but I endeavored to compare that of the dark-eyed bird with the 
adjacent Herring Gull and found that the amount of black on the primary tips was 
distinctly more limited than that of the Herring Gull. This would agree closely with 
example six in Figure 45 of Smith's Monograph (Evolution of Some Arctic Gulls, A.O.U. 
Monograph No. 4, 1966) and therefore is quite acceptable for a Thayer's Gull (Lanus 
thayeri). Plate 32 of Godfrey's Birds of Canada (1966) also indicates such a wing tip 
pattern for Thayer's Gull. 

I had no way of collecting the bird and, after some 15 minutes of observation, had to 
watch it fly off with its companions. 

I can find no mention in any reference available to me of another species of gull 
having 1) a brown iris, 2) medium gray mantle, 3) flesh-pink legs, and 4) a black-white 
wing-tip pattern. Accordingly I submit that some years of inspecting Herring Gulls (a 
dull business) has finally yielded a Thayer's Gull. 

[Dept. Ed. — Your editor is informed by personnel at the National Museum of 
Natural History that the dark eye color is diagnostic of Thayer's Gull in adult birds. No 
such separation is possible between immature Thayer's Gulls and Herring Gulls. On the 
basis of this careful study and with recognition by the American Ornithologists' Union 
(Auk, 90:411-419), Thayer's Gull can be placed on the hypothetical list for North . 

Carolina. This is one of those species, however, which should be collected for final 
verification before being placed on the official list for North Carolina.] 
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